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Want to know if your toilet water 
is running all the time? 

 
We have detect-a-leak toilet tablets at the office for 
our customers to pick up during business hours. You 
just take the tab and put it in the tank and do not 

flush your toilet for 25-45 minutes. At the end of the 
time, check your toilet bowl. If the water is blue, 
then your toilet is running more than it should be. 

Chemical Monitoring Violation—Notice to Water System Users 
 
 

We, Nob Hill Water Association, Water System I.D. 59700, located in Yakima County, are  
required to monitor your drinking water for specific contaminants on a regular basis. Results of 
regular monitoring indicate whether or not your drinking water meets health standards. We did 

not meet our monitoring requirements for the chemicals listed below for the specified time  
period, and therefore cannot be sure of the quality of your drinking water at that time. 

 
Chemical Contaminant  Required From Required To  Source 
Volatile Organic (VOC’s)  10/1/21  12/31/21  S02 (Well 2) 

 
At this time, two sets of required samples have been collected and analyzed for the first two 

quarters of 2022. These samples had no detection of VOC’s. 
 

For more information, please contact Dave England at 509-966-0272 extension 5. 
This notice is sent to you by Nob Hill Water during September and October billings. 
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On April 1, 2022, our board of trustees voted to  

modify our late fee practice. 
 
The new late fees are as follows: 
 

• If your payment is not received in our office within thirty days of 
the bill date, your account will be charged a $10.00 late fee. 

 

• You will be mailed a Past Due notice giving you an additional 
ten days to pay.  

 

• If the payment is not received by the tenth day, there will be an 
additional $20.00 delinquent fee and the water will be  

      disconnected the following day. 
 

We will begin assessing these fees as of  
January 1, 2023. 

New Well 
 
 We continue to proceed with bringing a new 
groundwater source online to provide additional 
supply and redundancy to the water system. Well 
No. 8 drilling was completed in June 2022, with 
the bottom of the well located 1,458 feet below 
the ground surface. Well testing data suggests 
that maximum pumping rates of up to 3,000 gpm 
are viable from this well, which exceeded the high-
est well yield estimates prior to drilling the well.  
Design of improvements to install a permanent 
pump and motor within the well, and a wellhouse 
building to store the pumping equipment will be 
completed this month. Construction of these im-
provements is planned to begin in fall 2022, with 
construction completed in late 2023 or early 2024. 


